MID AND WEST BERKSHIRE 
LOCAL ACCESS FORUM

Minutes of Meeting of the Forum  
Held at Emmbrook Room,
Dinton Pastures Country Park

Wednesday 27th Sept 2018, 2 - 5pm
Present: Janice Bridger, Helena Barker, Anthony Chadley, Gustav Clark, Nicola Greenwood, Margaret Pawson, Roger Penfold, Jed Ramsay, Angus Ross, Graham Smith, Patrick Todd, Tony Vickers.

In Attendance: Elaine Cox (West Berks Council), Natalie Lucas (Reading Borough Council, Carole Ruse, Andy Glencross (Wokingham Borough Council), Mark Morris (Wokingham Borough Council), Emma Smith (Secretary), Laurence Heath (Arbofield & Barkham Neighbourhood Plan), Carole Ruse.
Apologies for absence: Jan Heard, Chris Marriage, Colin Patient, Simon Pike.
SITE VISIT

Andy Glencross and Mark Morris (both from Wokingham Borough Council) led a short walk from California Country Park along bridleway Barkham 14, part of the large Greenway project, which had been newly re-surfaced with Flexipave. Margaret Pawson assessed the kissing gate for accessibility with her tramper mobility scooter which did not fit in the space available.

Forum members attending were Helena Barker, Janice Bridger, Gustav Clark, Nicola Greenwood, Margaret Pawson, Jed Ramsey, Graham Smith & Tony Vickers.  Peter Radband, chair of the Bracknell Forest LAF, attended. Members of the public attending were Laurence Heath & Carole Ruse. 

1: WELCOMES
The Forum welcomed new member, Jed Ramsay, Chief Executive, Town & Manor of Hungerford, and Carole Ruse as an observer.
2: PRESENTATION  -  NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING
Laurence Heath, Vice Chairman of Planning, Arborfield and Barkham, presented to the LAF on how neighbourhood plans could influence Rights of Way. Having a neighbourhood plan as part of the process of consultation in new developments could lead to spin off benefits.  In Arborfield and Barkham, one of these benefits had been an initiative to signpost two routes through an area of forest which residents had been finding it difficult to navigate.  The group had also worked with the help of Mark Morris (Wokingham BC) to develop, signpost and publicise new routes in the area.
The planning group was working on the policy detail to tie in with their key objectives. A primary aim was to influence and put constraints on new development, encouraging developers to provide amenity space in a way that helped the landscape, even potentially creating new rights of way. A significant development in Arborfield and Barkham is the former garrison site. Here, the Neighbourhood Plan team had established a constructive relationship with the developers, working with them to establish Greenways through the development area. Another role of the group was to see that the money received by local authorities in connection with development was spent quickly and effectively to target local priorities such as problems with footpaths adjacent to roads.
Communication and consultation with local residents was also a priority. Three surveys had been carried out to date, including a consultation on ROW issues. These were frequently followed by public events where development plans could be shared and feedback collected. Focus groups had also been set up, including a very successful one on the subject of Greenways. These had not only allowed walkers, riders and other groups to take an interest in these issues, but had also provided them with an outlet to channel their views and lobby the Borough Council.

LH commented on the need to remind developers of the need to link new routes to existing right of way outside the area of development.  He also highlighted the importance of planning sensibly for road crossings. 
Projects under discussion included the potential development of longer routes with accompanying waymarking and publicity.

Discussion centred on the value of neighbourhood plan groups as a way of enhancing communication and consultation, leading to far better outcomes for the local community.  
The Forum thanked LH for coming to the Forum for the second time to describe the complimentary work going on through neighbourhood plans.

3: DECLARATION OF INTERESTS 
Nicola Greenwood declared an interest in Item 7, regarding Finchampstead Bridleway Gate. 
Patrick Todd declared an interest in Item 21, regarding Padworth Common.

4: PUBLIC PARTICIPATION - QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC 

No questions had been submitted in advance of the meeting. No questions were submitted on the day. 
5: MINUTES FROM MAY 2017 MEETING, ACTIONS AND MATTERS ARISING
The minutes had been circulated, asking for any factual corrections by email. 
Actions and matters arising
From previous meetings:

· Register of members’ interests (ES): not done. Information on date appointed, category of membership, relevant interests and borough of residence.
· Wokingham ROWIP: not done. RW was to send members ‘Statement of priorities’.
· The Wokingham Transport Plan was discussed, and the question was raised whether this was a rolling document which would need to be monitored, or whether it was now complete.
From May meeting:

· Hogwood Lane TRO:  user groups affected had been clarified.

· LAF member recruitment: on agenda.

· Rights of way crossings over railway lines: on agenda
· Buckham Hill, Chaddleworth, W Berks:  a letter had been sent by ES to West Berks Council. 
· List of streets: responses from the Councils had been filed by ES.
· Access & Brexit: on agenda

· Ofcom consultation: sent on 26/5/2017 by ES
· Generic forum statement on housing applications: JB had not yet produced this statement, which was going to be based on one that the LAF had developed for minerals and waste. TV offered to take this over.
	ACTION: JB to send generic minerals & waste statement to TV.

Sent 29th Sept.
	JB


· Mole Road:  ES had not managed to speak to JH. ES to contact JH and progress. Current position unclear.
· Shinfield Mineral & Gravel planning application: pending.

· Streatley FP 21: on agenda.

· West Berks ROWIP review: comments were to be sent to EC within 2 weeks of the May meeting.
· Consultation on Cycling on the Thames Path through Reading: JB had drafted a response, consulted the Thames Path Partnership & sent the Forum response on 25th May 2017. It was noted that the application has not been submitted to the Secretary of State yet as the Council is undertaking a risk assessment along the whole section first. It is possible that a public enquiry will be held. JB mentioned that the LAF had raised queries, so might be looking for volunteers to attend the public enquiry. GS had put a similar objection in on behalf of the Ramblers.
· Communication of Forum business: JB had approached John Walmsley. On agenda.

· Bucklebury Common Access Audit: comments had been requested form Forum members for CM to take to the Bucklebury Common Advisory Group.

· National LAF Conference: AR and TV took up places.

· New kissing gate into SANG at Arborfield that did not allow access for wheelchairs. The Forum had no information as yet as to whether this had been attended to. 

6: ARBORFIELD BRIDLEWAY USERS REPORT / ARBORFIELD RELIEF ROAD
There was discussion about questions that had been raised concerning cyclist access across this relief road. NG explained that the council had put in a bridleway bridge which the plans clearly showed would allow access to multiple user groups. TV referred to the Reading Cycle Campaign Group newsletter which had prompted him to raise the matter, which had suggested that the current proposals might be insufficient.
Andy Glencross provided more detail about this proposed green bridge crossing and the Forum felt that it would be able to satisfactorily cater for all needs.
7: FINCHAMPSTEAD 11 BRIDLEWAY GATES
The paper, submitted by NG, reported that these gates were not fit for purpose. 
Andy Glencross explained that the owner had been putting up his own gates, which had been originally unsuitable for horses.  At the council’s request he had now fitted a gate which was ‘allegedly’ now suitable for horses but which still did not ‘quite’ conform to the British Standard. NG responded that the gap was nowhere near 5ft and barely opened to 90 degrees. She mentioned a rider who had been injured in the previous few days, trying to gain access, when the gate had closed as she was going through it, adding that the gate closed in about four seconds instead of eight.  JB stated that the gate width, at 1.2m according to the report, put it well short of the British Standard of 1.5m minimum. 
JB suggested that if adequate enforcement action was not being taken, then the LAF should write to the council. AG responded that there was a long-running history with this particular landowner and that, whilst he was aware that the provision was currently sub-standard, very few letters of complaint had been received from users. He added that the council were more likely to act in those cases where representations had been made from a wide variety of users. TV added that, in his experience, where a route was inadequate, users did not always complain – they would simply avoid the route in question. 
	ACTION: LAF to write to Wokingham Borough Council, advising that the landowner should be required to adhere to the British Standard
	JB/ NG


8: ROWIP REVIEWS: WOKINGHAM

The Forum noted the report from RW. JB commented on the great range of plans evident from RW’s report, including Greenways, the Wokingham ROWIP and the Arborfield and Barkham Neighbourhood Plan. 
JB selected for comment the tarmacing of around 20 byways which now serve residential properties. AG spoke about the plan to link communities up, and the inevitable creation of new routes as housing developments grow. The tarmacing of routes often meant that, in practice, they functioned as roads, whilst maintaining their status as byways. Many narrower tarmaced routes had retained their character as single carriage byways, with the choice of larger grained tarmac resulting in a grittier surface better suited to horses’ hooves.
9: LAF MEMBER RECRUITMENT
JB welcomed Jed Ramsay, a much needed addition as a landowner representative.
EC clarified the legal requirements for membership. Membership currently stands at 16, with a maximum of 22 allowed. EC commented that, with fewer than 17 representatives, strictly speaking the LAF should not have more than two local authority representatives, although the Forum felt, in this case, that it was important for all three authorities to be represented.   

ES gave an update on the latest recruitment drive.  Mark Hall of Hall Hunter Partnership and, Andrew Haslock of Farley Farms, both with landowners interests, had been approached by AR and had said that they would be happy to attend a meeting.  Neither was able to attend as observer on this occasion but both had been invited to attend the February meeting. Carole Ruse was also considering making an application.
	ACTION: Invitations to the February meeting to be sent to the above
	ES


10: REPORT FROM NATIONAL LAF CONFERENCE

AR had attended this conference and had submitted a report. JB expressed her disappointment at AR’s conclusion that the opportunity had not been taken to gather views and unite the voices of the various LAFs represented.  It was felt by JB that this conference had been hastily convened and that such events often felt more like briefing sessions than an opportunity to raise issues or concerns.
11: MAPLEDURHAM PLAYING FIELDS

JB expressed thanks to RP for his paper which set out the past and present situation in depth.
In 2015 the Forum had submitted a letter to Reading Borough Council, stating its view that no public open space should be developed unless replacement land was offered. This summer, the LAF had heard of an application to build a school using a section of Mapledurham playing fields, at which time the LAF had, once again, sent in its statement of objection. 
The LAF had also heard of a consultation of local residents this summer, which it did not consider it appropriate to respond to, as it was aimed at beneficiaries of the charity i.e. the residents of the Borough of Reading and residents of Mapledurham itself. However, considering the Forum’s role as an advisor on matters concerning outdoor recreation, RP suggested that it would now be legitimate for the Forum to express a view to the Borough Council. The current proposal by the Education Funding Agency was to take an area of playing field for the development of a primary school with no provision of replacement land. Payment of £1.6 million, however, had been offered for the future development and maintenance of the playing fields.  RP reminded the Forum that the land had been left in trust, without any reference to buildings on the site.

RP mentioned that the issue had a high profile locally and had polarised the local community. Many comments had been received by RBC from residents living adjacent to the playing fields and also from parents of children attending the school.

With the exception of AC, who, as a W Berks Councillor, reserved comment, the Forum agreed that it would be appropriate to express a view on the latest proposals.

	ACTION: To submit a letter expressing the Forum’s view that it does not support development on the Mapledurham Playing Fields without provision of alternative land for recreational use.
	RP, JB, ES


It was proposed that the Mapledurham playing fields could be considered as part of a site visit for the February meeting, in Reading. Further discussion would take place between meetings.

	ACTION: To consider Mapledurham as possible February site visit
A formal site visit will not be possible prior to February meeting.
	RP, NL, JB


12: RIGHTS OF WAY CROSSINGS OVER RAILWAYS

TV’s paper had invited comment on existing and future proposals to close crossings over railways. A public enquiry in Essex and the London Borough of Havering was due to start on 18th October, with a decision expected from the secretary of state by November next year. TV described this as a test case, as the first county of the first region that Network Rail was dealing with. TV had drafted a letter to make MPs aware of the issue. There followed some discussion of which constituencies were more likely to be affected by this issue.  EC commented that there were around 13 such crossings in W Berkshire district.
	ACTION: To identify list made by the Forum in 2013 of railway crossings by constituency boundaries
	EC


JB commented that the outcome of this test case would reveal how large a problem this was likely to be, and it was suggested that it might be best to hold off until outcome of test case is known. EC commented that this was an issue that had been much discussed at the SE regional meeting of ROW managers, who were planning a day workshop for key players from network rail, to discuss their approach to these matters.  
	ACTION: To circulate draft letter for comments from members, with a view to sending once the outcome of the public enquiry is known. 
	TV, ES


13: UPDATE ON IMPLEMENTATION OF VEHICULAR TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDERS ON BUCKLEBURY COMMON AND IN LAMBOURN PARISH.
This item followed a site visit in May to see some of damage caused by four wheel drive vehicles. JB had sent round to members the latest email from Sallie Jennings. 

EC spoke about these seasonal TROS on a suite of byways on Bucklebury Common which had been identified as degraded by four wheel drive use. West Berks Council advocates a ‘soft approach’ involving signage, monitoring, draining and maintenance prior to any consideration of a ban for any legitimate user group. Only when that fails does the authority move to restrict access. The council had received representations from motorbike users, claiming that they caused nowhere near as much damage as four wheel drive vehicles, and so, for this winter, it had been decided that motorbikes would not be prevented from using the route. As part of the procedure, WBC planned to continue to monitor the routes, possibly carrying out surface improvements in the summer, and would then continue to keep the situation under review.  
MP asked how the ban would be enforced, and EC explained that a combination of large, visible notices, plastic barriers and policing would be employed. 
Carole Ruse commented that the affected area included Lambourn, and asked whether the Parish Council would be informed of this restriction. She planned to approach her parish clerk to suggest that this information could be disseminated locally via the parish website. 

	ACTION: To check and inform CR about who is usually informed in cases of restriction of access. 
	EC


14: STREATLEY FOOTPATH 21
EC updated the Forum. Due to staffing issues, she had not yet been able to contact the authority legal department regarding the responsibilities of the Swan Hotel.  She did, however, stress the importance of identifying the hotel’s obligations in implementing this Section 106 agreement, requiring it to ‘dedicate’ a new right of way. It would be helpful, also, to establish whether there was a legal precedent that could point to a solution. 

EC explained that a local team from West Berkshire Council were currently carrying out some major bank repairs locally, and she would be speaking with a local staff member who had full access to the area and would be able to report back on the likely depth of water over the proposed route. MP reiterated that this offered parcel of land was simply a worthless scrap of land that represented no real concession at all by the hotel.  EC had spoken with several people at the Streatley Parish Assembly and had found that local opinion was quite divided about whether the offered path should be opened up or extinguished. A useful contact was The Goring and Streatley Sustainability Group which had access to funds for community projects and was anxious to help with the cost of works. Another issue raised had been the ecological impact of people intruding on this wetland meadow.
	ACTION: To obtain a legal view on the responsibilities of the Swan Hotel
	EC


MP mentioned, also, that, at her last visit, a section of the land was being used to keep beehives. 
15: UPDATE ON ACCESS AND FUTURE SUBSIDIES POST-BREXIT

Since the last meeting, Forum members had been contacting MPs in the MWBLAF area. RP had not yet heard back from Matt Roda. JB updated the group on the visit to Richard Benyon, which had been very positive.  JB now felt that it should now be up to individual members to decide how far they wanted to pursue this issue with MPs, but that a national push was what was really needed.

EC stressed the importance of the work that members had done.  MPs were still feeling their way with Brexit, and the contact that had been made would have helped to steer their thinking. EC also commented that the SE regional Rights of Way Managers Group had been extremely impressed to hear about this initiative, and might now follow in the same vein with their own access forums. JB reported that Windsor and Maidenhead LAF were planning to write to Michael Gove or Theresa May. JB expressed her disappointment that LAFs weren’t pushing harder. MP commented that the upcoming raft of new legislation offered great opportunities to review the law on access, but JB felt that these opportunities were being missed. 
AC suggested that, if the Forum’s letter was redrafted to relate more to local access for housing and health, then the housing minister Alok Sharma (MP for Reading East) could be contacted.

	ACTION: To adapt the Forum’s letter and send to Alok Sharma
	AC


JB and HB reported that the Surrey and Hampshire LAFS had been less proactive in pursuing the Brexit agenda.  JB had approached Pippa Langford at Natural England, but had been told that they didn’t make policy, they simply implemented it.
JB reported that CM was making contact with landowner groups, and progress would be discussed at the next meeting.
	ACTION: Continue to make efforts to contact the CLA
	CM, JB


16: LOCAL NATURE PARTNERSHIP PROJECT

GC updated the Forum. Ellie Ellwood had resigned and the project was currently suspended. GC offered to continue to be the LAF contact, should the project pick up again. 

	ACTION: GC to continue to monitor the status of the LNP project and, with AR, to be the LAF contact.
	GC


17: RIDGEWAY PARTNERSHIP MEETING

JB’s report had updated the Forum on the business of the Ridgeway Partnership. A Forum day was planned for the 18th October.
Sarah Wright, the Ridgeway Officer, will speak to the Forum at its next meeting on the 21st February.

JB mentioned a Strategic Links Project which aimed to identify higher quality routes up to the Ridgeway. JB mentioned Churn Road byway 2, which was looking very well maintained. EC revealed that this was an area which was being maintained by persons unknown. Her concern was that this person was attempting to resurface a byway, which should not be done without the local authority’s consent. EC clarified the legal position – that ownership and maintenance of the surface is vested in the highway authority, whilst the land owner owns the land underneath. It would, for example, be an offence to remove turf from a public right of way. 
18: COMMUNICATION – PUBLICATION OF LAF PAPERS

Due to a severe chest infection, John Walmsley had been unable to attend to discuss what he might be able to do for the LAF in this regard.  
JB commented that we were not complying with regulations in terms of advertising our meetings and making our minutes available to the public. EC responded that the meeting had been correctly advertised this time, although the website had not been updated because the West Berkshire Council’s web author had been away on leave. The agenda is legally required to be available for inspection three full days before the meeting. On this occasion, each council had displayed a notice of the meeting, with agenda, within that timeframe, and EC gave her assurance that that would continue to be done. 

NL commented that Reading Borough Council no longer display many notices, and that these would be unlikely to be read by many people. She had managed, in this case, to put the relevant link on Twitter. 

Although not a statutory requirement, JB suggested that the councils should aspire to make minutes available on the council website, or simply to provide a link. EC agreed that this was feasible. 

Until agenda papers and minutes were regularly made available to the general public, it was felt that additional communication and publication of Forum business could not be promoted.

19: REPORTS FROM NON-ROWIP WORKING GROUPS

New Access – CM was absent but JB reported on the Hermitage to Hampstead Norreys railway line. Joss Kerry (West Berks Council) had managed (almost) to obtain a large grant from the highways agency. The Snelsmore link path was pending. EC commented that it needed to be finished, but would be a job for the winter months. 

Disabled Access – HB updated the Forum.  She had heard again from Simon Barnett.  BBOWT’s new Digital Communications Officer and had been told that, because they were in the process of moving over to a new website they considered it unwise to make any changes to the current site. They had proposed that the new Reserves pages should be made searchable by Access. The new website will come online in March 2018, and HB and MP had asked for another meeting before it went live, so that they could check the information that it contained. JB commented that the current website was not clear about what activity was permitted and where, and asked HB and MP to widen their remit at that meeting to ensure that all access rights and permissions were clearly explained. 
Education and Communication: not active.

20: CROSS-BOUNDARY LIAISON WITH NEIGHBOURING LAFS

Hants: A report had been received from HB, who mentioned that the Hants LAF had a somewhat different focus. They were largely concerned with coastal paths, and also seemed to be more engaged with rural concerns. HB felt, also, that the Forum in Hants was not as broad –based as the MWBLAF, lacking representation from larger urban areas such as Portsmouth. TV and JB noted that there was a significant amount of development going on in Hants, though it seemed that this might not be fully represented in the LAF. 
HB mentioned that Hants LAF had expressed an interest in the responses that MWLAF had received from our communication with MPs. JB agreed that this information could be shared.
	ACTION: To pass on Richard Benyon’s response to Hants LAF at next meeting
	HB


Wilts: Nothing to report. GS had not been able to attend most recent meeting and had not seen any minutes from it.
Oxon: Nothing sent from CM

BF/RWWM: Had had a successful TRO to prevent fly tipping.
Berks Chair LAF Meeting: JB informed the Forum that Peter Thorne was now living in Lower Basildon and would soon standing down as chair of Windsor and Maidenhead LAF. JB thought he might be persuaded to join MWBLAF. 

21: WEST BERKSHIRE COMMONS

Padworth (GS): 

GS explained the background to a land exchange proposal that had been made. PT felt that not all requirements had been met.
GS raised the issue that somebody who might want to sell a house in the future might need to have a precise designation of the nature of the land on which it sat. AR commented that that did not form part of the application and would not be addressed by the planning inspectorate. The area of garden which was to be deregistered had been accepted. GS commented that people had still been walking in the area. PT added that the issue was waiting to be referred back to the Planning Inspectorate to agree terms. Information was still awaited from West Berkshire Council.

JB raised the question of whether the public would gain overall from this exchange. PT advised that the land to be lost had no public right of way and the land gained, though slightly smaller, would, in theory, have a public right of access. He added that, whilst the principle of the exchange was simple, many of the details were extremely complicated and confusing. 
Further comments from members welcomed. PT is very happy to be approached for more information. 

Wokefield (MP)

The annual general meeting had been held in June. Improvements were still being made to mobility provision. They had also discussed horse box parking, and a height barrier could be adjusted to accommodate this.

Snelsmore (JB)

There had been no meeting and therefore JB had not submitted a paper as there was nothing to report. 

Greenham and Crookham (JB)

JB had submitted a paper seeking a decision on whether the forum wished to make a formal request for representation on the Greenham and Cookham Commons Commission. HB had volunteered, as a regular user, visiting the common on almost a weekly basis.
JB mentioned that the LAF had here an opportunity to propose two members to sit on the commission. GC commented that there was currently an over-representation of Graziers 
and that it would be a very good thing if that balance could be redressed. JB added that conservation interests were also well represented. Until recently, two commissioners had been appointed by the Sport and Recreational Alliance, but the Sport and Recreational Alliance was relinquishing its duty to appoint commissioners and the Commission found itself in need of new formal access representatives. 
HB reported that, having attended the last meeting, she had taken away the impression that the commission was interested in diversifying its membership. JB stressed that this was an opportunity to gain representation on what is a major access resource in the area. With only two places available, it would be difficult to adequately represent the breadth of interest of the LAF. The Commission itself wished to avoid appointing members with too narrow an interest, and had therefore discounted Park Run representatives. 
RP suggested that the Forum, with its statutory position, would be in an ideal position to represent a range of issues, and that it might therefore be justified in proposing two members to the Commission. TV added that the LAF could undertake to revolve the interests of the attending members, or that its varied interests could feed through to the commission via its representative. MP supported the idea of having one member to represent a range of interests.

TV suggested that it might be appropriate to invite a Hampshire representative onto the commission as the common was on the county border. 
TV mentioned that he had offered to become a trustee of the Greenham Control Tower Trust which would become the hub for public access in the area.

RP expressed doubt as to whether the necessary approach to the Secretary of State would have been made by the date of the LAF’s next meeting. JB also suspected that the council or the Commission might drag its heels. It was agreed to ask for two representatives.
HB would attend next meeting of the Commission as a member of the public.
	ACTION: JB and RP to draft a letter to the Commission stating the Forum’s views that it should be represented on the Commission.
	JB, RP


22: ITEMS DEALT WITH BY EMAIL SINCE LAST MEETING
Padworth Common de-registration and replacement land: see above for the current position.
West Berks Mineral & Waste Preferred Options response: EC and/or ES responded to the consultation at the end of June after JB had consulted with members. The Forum’s policy statement on Minerals and Waste was sent plus the statement ‘The Forum is pleased to see that the impact on public rights of way and their amenity value has been included in the assessment of sites. We draw your attention to our current policy statement. We propose to respond to future planning applications when these are made.’
Central & Eastern Berkshire Authorities Joint Minerals & Waste Plan Consultation: there was some email correspondence between JH, JB & ES in June but it is unclear whether a response was submitted.
House of Lords Select Committee consultation on NERC Act: a response had been sent to the committee which was considering how well the Natural Environment and Rural Communities Act had worked. That act set up Natural England which has a role to guide and support LAFs. JB had invited comments by emails, and the consensus view had been that Natural England was not doing a good job in that regard. JB commented that she felt that access was not high on its agenda. EC commented that the original focus of Natural England had been mainly to do with conservation, but that that was gradually changing and their regional representative had actually stated at a recent meeting that there was now more of a balance with access. Other members still felt that there were many areas where Natural England had withdrawn support. 
23: FUTURE WORK PROGRAMME / HORIZON SCANNING
Sarah Wright, Ridgeway Officer, is due to speak at next meeting in February. 

Meeting dates for the rest of the year remain to be agreed, currently set for Weds 16th May and Weds 26th September 2018. 
	ACTION: To set dates for the next two meetings after February.
	ES


Horizon Scanning: 

EC explained the concept of horizon scanning, commenting that the issues of railway crossings and Brexit would definitely fall into that category.
MP asked if anyone had heard anything about the Deregulation Act. EC commented that it would happen but that progress was slow.

24: ANY OTHER BUSINESS

· JB mentioned that car parking at Dinton Pastures Country Park was expensive, and reminded members that they could be reimbursed. 

	ACTION: To send the expenses form out to members
	EC


· John Walmsley would be invited to the next meeting to discuss the possible approaches to publicity. Communication would be added as an agenda item.

	ACTION: JW to be invited to next meeting if felt this could enhance communication of Forum business to the general public
	ES


· EC responded to SP’s email about flooding paths in Thatcham, confirming that the closure notices had been amended and were now correct, and that the culvert was due to be jetted out by Highways. 

The meeting closed at 5pm.

